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Worthy Brothers All: 

During September, we continued a active pace with our Council! 
At our September meeting eight new Knights received their Admissions  

Degree Exemplification. Please welcome Brothers Arthur Lungi, Joe Fazzi,  
Adam Sergent, John Humphries, Eric Kapuza, David Roquebert, Mike Laheta and  
Bob Williams to our Order. Also, we recognized the Hurricane Knights for their  
selfless diligent work putting up and taking down shutters on 52 Parishioners’  
homes following Hurricane Dorian. 

This past Sunday, Our Lady of Hope held its annual Parish Picnic. The event was extremely 
well attended with more food than you can imagine. The Knights conducted a soccer and free 
throw competition for the children of the Parish and many awards were distributed to the District 
winners of the different age categories in each event by our District Deputy Terry Cassidy. Also, 
Brother Jim Baskin donated two bikes that were awarded to two lucky participants. Special 
appreciation goes to Brother John and Chiquita Rogers, Sandy and all of the OLOH staff that 
worked to make the event a success. Many of your Brother Knights cooked, served meals and 
cleaned up afterwards. A beautiful day was enjoyed by all!! 

This weekend, September 28-29, is Port Orange Family Days at the Community Center 
Complex. This event is also important to our Council in that we put the hundreds of ducks in the 
water during Sunday’s closing ceremonies with cash prizes awarded to owners of the winning 
ducks. Past GK and Service Program Director SK Brother Tim Mell spearheads this annual event 
and through his leadership we yearly raise a significant amount of money that goes a long way 
toward making our donations to local needy causes a success. Many thanks to Brother Tim and his 
team for their dedication and hard work on behalf of the Council, Parish and Community. 

As you are probably aware, we have the Fall Dance scheduled for October 19. Brother John 
O'Malley, our Deputy GK, Assembly Faithful Navigator and Color Corps Commander, is in charge 
of this event. Also, the annual Veterans Dinner and Christmas Party are just around the corner. 
More regarding those events to follow. 

Please mark your calendar for October 10 for our monthly Council meeting at 7 p.m., in 
Rooms 6&8 of the Parish Center. 

 
Fraternally, 
Jim Waggoner, Grand Knight 

 
 
 
 
 



Chaplain’s Message 
 
Dear Brother Knights, 
 Every Sunday and Holy Day we pray the Nicene Creed.  This creed was  
begun at the Council of Nicaea in 325AD, and then added to at the Councils of  
Constantinople (381) and Ephesus (431).  Nicaea was called by the Emperor to  
resolve a conflict in the realm.  The Bishops gathered and clarified who Jesus  
was because the teaching of Arius, the priest of Constantinople, while  
intellectually easy to understand was denying the full divinity of Christ.  The  
Council used a non-biblical, Greek word to describe Christ as being of one  
substance or homousious of the Father.   
 Sadly, this Council didn't end the disputes as to how to understand the humanity and 
divinity of Jesus in one person.  Athanasius and Apollinaris taught that Jesus could have unity 
with God if He didn’t have a human soul.  Instead, the Logos or Word replaced his soul.  The 
Council of Constantinople in 381 said that could not be so.  Jesus won salvation for us by taking 
on all of our humanity.  Therefore if He didn’t have a soul, that principle that makes a person 
unique, how could we really be saved body and soul?  The Council declared that Jesus had a 
human and divine soul but that one did not destroy the other.   
 In the school of Antioch there was a Patriarch called Nestorius who taught that the union 
of Jesus’ divinity and humanity was more like the unity that husbands and wives have with each 
other.  Yet, you and I know that no matter how united husband and wife are they still retain their 
separate identities and can work against each other.  The Church at Ephesus in 431 AD 
declared that the union of humanity and divinity in Christ had to be more substantial than a 
moral union.  Instead, it declared that whatever you say about Jesus you should be able to say 
about God and what you say about God you should be able to say about Christ.  That being so, 
since Mary gave birth to Jesus who is God you can rightly call her “Mother of God.”   
 Chalcedon in 451 AD, using the letter or Tome of Pope Leo, declared, “Thus the 
properties of each nature and substance were preserved entire, and came together to form one 
person.  Humility was assumed by majesty, weakness by strength, mortality by eternity; and to 
pay the debt that we incurred, an inviolable nature was united to a nature that can suffer.  And 
so, to fulfill the conditions of our healing, the man Jesus Christ, one and the same mediator 
between God and man, was able to die in respect of the one, unable to die in respect of the 
other.”    
 Issues that we have in the Church are different today than those of the 4th and 5th 
centuries, but the Holy Spirit has guided our church through rough storms then and I know that 
He will continue to do so in our time.  Jesus guaranteed it.   

 

Peace, 

Fr. Chris 
            Father Chris Hoffmann, Chaplain 

 



October Calendar of Events  
10-10 Council Meeting 
10-13 Pancake Sunday 
10-19 OLOH Fall Dance 
10-22 Second Degree, Prince of Peace 
10-24 Assembly meeting 
10-27 March for Life, 1 p.m. 
 
Please Check Out Our New 
Web Site: 
www.knights8086.com 
Like us on Facebook, Knights 8086 
    Knights of Columbus  

Our Lady of Hope  
Council 8086 
4675 S. Clyde Morris Blvd.  
Port Orange, Florida 32129 

 
 

Happy Birthday! 

Come to our October 10 meeting and enjoy cake with your brother Knights 
4 Mike Mann 
5 Deacon Mike Pettit 
6 Greg Lilly 
6 Joseph Vinti Sr.  
6 Steven White 
7 Al Citro 

7 Edwin Gonzalez 
10 Richard Lorenz 
12 Tim Carnego 
15 Victor Fonseca 
17 Stephen Rizzo 
18  Joseph Kuba 

19 Bryan Rerko 
19 Joseph Zaffuto 
22 Vincent Lavigna 
23 Jim Waggoner 
23 Jerry Dougherty 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 
Please pray for our ill and distressed Brothers, parishioners, their family members and 
caregivers 
Father Raymond O’Leary       Deacon Mike Pettit                          
Michelle Baskin Linda Murray                                 
Linda Milson Mark and Teri Roberts   
    

Columbian Year 2019-20 Council Officers 
Chaplain Fr. Chris Hoffmann ftchris@ladyofhopel.com 
Grand Knight Jim Waggoner  sweetgirlsdad@gmail.com  
Deputy Grand Knight John O’Malley  jomalley1@cfl.rr.com 
Financial Secretary John Hoag  jhoag1@cfl.rr.com 
Chancellor Roger Packard  rpackard3@yahoo.com 
Advocate Mike Mann  michaelmann1@att.net 
Warden Dave Carson  dvenomj42077@aol.com 
Treasurer Jacques Roch  jacdaytona@.com 
Recorder Pat Santovasi  PPSVKS@msn.com 
Lecturer Deacon Mike Pettit msp1044@bellsouth.net 
Outside Guard Pat Everly  
Inside Guard Steve Marchese    
Three Year Trustee Tim Mell    tim@gmail.com 
Two Year Trustee  Ted Morrell  tedmkofc@gmail.com 
One Year Trustee Dave Dollieslager dpd02.aol.com 
Field Agent Stan Hetrick  stan.hetrick@kofc.org 
District #20 Deputy    Terrence Cassidy  ddterrycassidy@gmail.com 

The new “Hurricane Knights” 
were called into action twice 
recently, to prepare 52 
households for oncoming 
Hurricane Dorian (left) and 
then to clean up damage 
following the storm (right). 
Thanks to POC Dr. SK Ernie 
Jackson for coming up with 
the idea and coordinating the 
effort. 



 

 
 
 

If you haven’t emailed it, please bring your Monthly Activity Report to the Council Meeting, 
or file it on Knights8086.com. List all your volunteer hours for both you and your wife/family. 
Please send your email to eapbss77@gmail.com or John Hoag so that Tony can run the 
numbers for us. 

Raising Awareness about Life Insurance  
Each September since 2003 has been designated as Life Insurance Awareness Month. Like most awareness-

raising campaigns, Life Insurance Awareness Month was created because there is an overwhelming lack of 
understanding of life insurance, its uses, its benefits, and its variations among the general public. Each year, the Life 
Insurance Market Research Association (LIMRA) puts out the results from a recent survey, and unfortunately, the 
numbers they report continue to be discouraging.  

A recent survey found that only 59% of Americans own life insurance and about half of those are underinsured. So 
that means that 70% of the population either has no life insurance or has too little life insurance. 

If you fall into this category, please remember that as a member of the Knights of Columbus, you have a full-time, 
professional agent you can call your own. My primary responsibility is the care and service of your family’s life insurance, 
retirement and long-term care needs. I’ll answer your questions because I want your decisions to be informed ones. I 
want to help.  

Another LIMRA statistic said 43 percent of people did not buy life insurance because they worry about “making the 
wrong decision.” Talk with me, your agent, and, afterwards, you’ll understand that the only wrong decision was not 
purchasing sooner to protect your family’s future.  
Stanley Hetrick   
 

Please Support Our Sponsors! 
Allstate Insurance – Home-Auto – Gordon Gillespie/Agent – (386) 763-7415 
Lord’s Roofing – Chad Lord/Owner – (877) 556-7375 
Steven Casserly REALTOR/Keller Williams – (386) 390-9590 
Ritchey Cadillac/Buick 
Mullinax Ford – (888) 349-1709 
New Smyrna Dodge/Jeep – (855) 258-1627 
Houligan’s Port Orange – (386) 322-3330 
One Hour Air Conditioning and Heating, Bryan Cox/Owner – (386) 868-3086 
 

Eight new members were inducted into the First Degree in September. From left 
are GN Jim Waggoner with Arthur Lungi, Adam Fazzi, Adam Sergent, John 
Humphries, Eric Kapuza, David Roquebert, Mike Laheta and Bob Williams.  


